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COUNCIL MINUTES
Romeo District Library
August 12, 2010
I. The meeting was called to order by Turgeon at 9:41 a.m. at the Romeo District Library.  


Present:
Smith (Armada), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Slivka (Fraser), Reghi (Lois Wagner), Thomas (MacDonald), Valade (Roseville), Conklin (Shelby Township), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Turgeon (SLC/Sterling Heights), Russ (Troy), Doege (Utica), Henderstein (Warren), Frezza, Linsday (SLC), Carmen Timm (American Red Cross)


Absent:

Cross (Center Line), Sterling (Eastpointe), Parus (Harper Woods), Owens (Lenox), Worrell (Mt. Clemens), Graham (Ray), Harper (Romeo)
II. Approval of the Agenda.  
Lusardi moved to approve the Agenda, supported by Slivka.  Motion carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.
The minutes were amended to show Lusardi (Chesterfield) as absent and the Warren Millage proposal as scheduled for  August 3, 2010, not August 5, 2010.
Motion made by Valade to approve the June 10, 2010 Minutes as amended, supported by Doege.  Motion carried.
IV. Carmen Timm – American Red Cross
A presentation and handouts regarding libraries sponsored blood drives
. SLC has copies of handouts and Carmen Timm’s business card if libraries choose to pursue this.

V. Suburban Library Cooperative Business.

A. Automation

Sirsi will remove MCL and TPL items August 18, 19 & 20. The system will not be down when this happens.
Chris asked if libraries still use and/or need datamailers for overdues and notices, or if they would prefer an online report. Roseville still uses the datamailers for bills only and Lois Wagner also still use datamailers. Libraries should reevaluate their use of datamailers due to the cost of the actual mailers and the staff time to print. SLC is willing to print them for any libraries that use them, but if they are not mailing them, then a report can be generated for staff use. Libraries should let Chris know if they want any changes to their datamailers.
The brown envelopes are still not being returned to SLC. Libraries are sending items to SLC in the brown envelopes and the envelopes are being returned to them unopened. Each library has 3 brown envelopes to account for those in transit. SLC and the libraries should check these envelopes daily and return them in delivery.
Cataloging – Lauren is working well with Skyriver and cleaning up old records. 
RFID Pad maintenance – Should SLC self-insure the pads or should the libraries continue maintenance through 3M? If libraries are willing to take the risk, SLC could maintain RFID pads only (not gates) for a fee. RFID equipment is covered by 3M for the first 15 months, after that they charge a yearly maintenance fee. If SLC would self-insure RFID pads and fee of $200/per pad/year was discussed, with a possible cap on amounts received and what to do with any surplus. SLC can buy pads to hold in reserve. Replacements take a minimum of two weeks for delivery. A proposal will be prepared for the September Council and Board meetings.
B. Centralized Purchasing Policy
The wording of this policy was changed to reflect the following:

  If a member library no longer qualifies for membership in the Suburban Library Cooperative, either by petition or   

  due to lack of eligibility, said library forfeits all access to its Centralized Purchasing Account. Any funds remaining 

  on the date said library in no longer eligible shall revert to the Cooperative.

Library closure versus a library leaving SLC needs to be defined. A library could close and still be eligible for state aid and therefore a member of SLC depending on the date of closure. A library that no longer receives state aid cannot be an active member of SLC. 
Motion made by Russ to accept this addition to the Centralized Purchasing Policy, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried. SCS voted No.
C. Committee Meetings
A schedule of committees and meeting dates for the remainder of 2009/2010 and 2010/2011 was distributed with the council packet. ARM, CHE, CMM, WPL volunteered to be on the budget committee, which will have its first meeting, Thursday, Aug. 26 at 3 p.m.  Committee meeting dates are flexible, however, the best day for meetings for Tammy are on Thursday’s. A new signup sheet for committees will be sent out in January 2011. Revised committee meeting dates for 2010/11 will be emailed.
D.   Work Week Policy No. 23 
Remove
Time and one half will be paid for hours worked over 37.5 during a one week period.
Replace with:

Time and one-half will be paid for approved hours worked over 37.5 40 during a one-week period and those 37.5 40 worked include any time paid.

Lusardi questioned when legally do we have to pay overtime, after 37 ½ or 40 hours? Currently, SLC staff is encouraged to use flextime to cover overtime hours. This is not in the current policy manual, but is an understood policy. This will be sent back to the Personnel Committee and then sent back to the Council for further consideration.
VI. Announcements and Information.
A. MLA: Larry Neal
The Annual Conference is coming up and over 300 have registered so far.
B. Director’s Report
State Aid – First State Aid checks are processed and distributed. Libraries should receive their 2nd State Aid check in mid August. State Aid is processed and distributed based on when State Aid forms are filed.

ILL – All transactions should be complete by the end of August. There are a few items still outstanding, SLC needs to decide whether it will be cheaper to pay for the outstanding items or pay for one more month of OCLC, until these items can be returned.

Annual Plan – Is the date okay? Class VI libraries still need to approve. 
Library Cards for the Homeless – Each library to set their own policy. If a person has proper identification, how can service be denied?

VII. Member libraries’ announcements/concerns.


Thank you to the Romeo District Library for hosting the Advisory Council Meeting. 


  ARM – Summer Reading program successful. Looking for someone to work on updating their web page.
         CLL – Absent.

CHE – Very busy this summer. Summer Reading program successful. No Board meeting in July. Two persons running for CHE Board.
CMPL – Updating Self-Check with Self-Payment for library fines, overdues, etc.  Do other libraries waive fines on SLC member library staff? Yes, this is for every employee of an SLC member library, if the staff member identifies themselves as staff. 
EPL – Absent

FRA -
RFID moving along, great volunteers, will be ordering gates shortly. New City Manager.
HPW – Absent – Tammy reported from email – Millage vote on November ballot
LEN – Absent.

LWM – Very busy!

MPL – Summer Reading successful. Hosting SLC August Board meeting on Aug. 26. Dale Parus, new Board member.

MTC – Absent. 
RAY – Absent
ROG – Absent
RSV – Many staff changes. Jackie Saturley to retire and take a director’s job in Kentucky. Library is very busy and a noticeable change in demographics.
SCS – Library usage is down but circulation is up. Good Summer Reading program with over 1000 participants. 
SBL – Summer Reading program very busy with the teen program up 220%. Circulation stats are steady, but library usage is up. Shelby/Macomb Daybreakers Kiwanis Club had a wine/beer tasting fund raiser that was very successful.
SHL – Circulation is up but library visits are down. RFID helps circulation staff keep up. Tammy started at SLC last week and will respond to any questions, concerns via email and phone. SHL will be invoicing SLC for Tammy’s services.
TPL – Volunteer Appreciation program went very well. Lots of compliments. TPL now has 4 ballot proposals for a library millage on the November ballot and voters can vote for all of them or none of them. If more than one passes the courts will become involved.
UPL – Very Busy
WPL - Library millage passed 2 to 1. Fact sheets were distributed at the library. Save our Neighborhood Libraries Group sent mailings to absentee voters and likely voters list available at the city clerk’s office. Will be updating buildings (carpeting, heating/cooling), beefing up collections, adding additional hours and programming, and hiring new staff (pages and substitutes).
VII. Public Participation.

None.
VIII. Next meeting date.

The next meeting will be September 9, 2010 at the Armada Free Public Library at 9:30 a.m. 
IX. Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m.
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